
  
   

 CITY OF COCONUT CREEK 

CITY COMMISSION MINUTES 
 

 

Government Center Date:  August 9, 2018 

4800 W. Copans Road  Time:  6:30 p.m.      

Coconut Creek, Florida Workshop Meeting 
_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

CALL TO ORDER  
 

Mayor Rydell called the meeting to order at 6:34 p.m.  
 
 

PRESENT UPON ROLL CALL: 
 

 Mayor Joshua Rydell  
 Vice Mayor Sandra L. Welch  
 Commissioner Rebecca A. Tooley  
 Commissioner Mikkie Belvedere 
 City Manager Mary C. Blasi 
 City Attorney Terrill C. Pyburn 
 City Clerk Leslie Wallace May  
 

EXCUSED: 
 

 Commissioner Lou Sarbone 

   
 

ANNUAL PERFORMANCE REVIEW OF CITY ATTORNEY 
 
City Attorney Pyburn noted that she provided the City Commission with an annual report of services 
provided by the City Attorney’s Office and thanked the Commission for a great year.   
 
Commissioner Tooley commented that she gave City Attorney Pyburn all excellent ratings and was in 
favor of a five percent pay increase.  
 
Commissioner Belvedere agreed with Commissioner Tooley’s comments.  
 
Vice Mayor Welch commented on City Attorney Pyburn’s accomplishments during the past year and 
her integrity. She spoke about her local, state, and national recognition as an exemplary municipal 
attorney and commented that she looked forward to her hiring an additional assistant city attorney.   
 
City Attorney Pyburn noted that she had individual meetings with each Commissioner to discuss the 
annual review. 
 
Mayor Rydell spoke about City Attorney Pyburn’s work on the Telecommunications Ordinance and her 
excellent reputation. He commented that he was proud to have her as City Attorney and commended 
her for staying on top of trending issues statewide. He spoke about her staff and recommended 
increased coordination with the Police Legal Advisor. He was in favor of a five percent pay increase 
based on excellent performance.  
 
The consensus of the Commission was that all were in favor of a five percent pay increase. 
 
 



Minutes 
August 9, 2018 – Workshop Meeting 
Page 2 
 

 

 
City Attorney Pyburn thanked the Commission for their continued support and commented that she 
would continue to do her best. She noted that she had been working with the Police Legal Advisor to 
be more involved with drafting contracts and ordinances related to the Police Department. 
 
 

ADJOURNMENT 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:43 p.m.   
Transcribed by Marianne Bowers 
 

 
                                                                                           
Leslie Wallace May, MMC Dated 
City Clerk                                                       


